Pathway Committee Minutes

December 7, 2009

Present: Kevin Cafferty, Steve Ivas, David Osborne, Scott Raeside, Sally Turner, Dick Twigg, David Vose.

Several members of the Pathway Committee met to review proposals received from six engineering firms for design and construction oversight work relating to the Phase I of the planned pathway network.  This “sub-committee” will present its findings to the full committee at their regular meeting on December 8th.

It was brought to our attention at the beginning of the meeting that Steve Ivas had telephoned Horsley and Witten, one of the bidders, a few days earlier with comments about their proposal.

It was discussed that it is considered inappropriate for individual committee members to contact bidders directly, and that any comments should be directed through the committee chair.  After this discussion, Steve elected to abstain from further involvement in the selection process.  At that point, he left the meeting.

Members Cafferty, Turner, and Twigg each discussed their individual rankings based on the information provided in the proposals and with respect to meeting the technical selection criteria identified in the RFP.

Following additional inputs from the other members it was agreed to divide the proposals into two tiers and recommend three firms as a “first tier” to the full committee at the next committee meeting.

After that, we will then open the bids and proceed to select our first choice to negotiate with and enter into a contract with the successful responsive & responsible bidder in accordance with the RFP.

